
March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger  

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

1036 Longworth HOB  

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

 I am requesting funding for Palatine Police Department-Electric Motorcycle Patrol in fiscal year 

2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Palatine Police Department, located at 

595 N. Hicks Rd., Palatine, IL, 60067. The funding would be used to purchase two new electric 

motorcycles. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve 

community safety by expanding the sections of town the Police Department can patrol, such as 

previously inaccessible trails, park land, paved paths, schools, and some apartment complexes. 

These vehicles would allow the Palatine Police Department to interact with students and 

residents in a positive way while deterring crime before it happens. The project has a Federal 

nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in section 1701(b)(8) of the 

Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)). I certify that I 

have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Raja Krishnamoorthi 

Member of Congress 


